

Tues Nov 26/24

The Auburn Hall Board Meetings started at 7:00 pm with Bill Vanstone, Sandra Popp, Peter Oudshoorn, Marita Oudshoorn, Everett Smith & Patty Cooke present.

The minutes were read from the last meeting. There was no errors. Accepted by Sandra Popp 2nd by Marita Oudshoorn.

Business Arising:

 Bill Vanstone talked to Tom McCarthy A.C.W. Superintendent about the sanding & plowing of the streets in Auburn. The road superintendent of Central Huron is Brady Nolan. Arnold Hoost does the hall parking lot.

The service was done on the furnace by Sparlings in October.

The Hall has been inspected by the health unit and everything is good in the hall.

The letter was sent to Central Huron council about the tiles in the ceiling needs fixed, light cover over light and ladies toilet running on. All of these issues have been fixed.

Lions Club did send a letter to Central Huron & Marg Anderson about getting the basket Ball nets fixed. Steve Durzer says Central Huron will fix it, but the Lions Club of Auburn wants to fix them as a Community Charity by buying them & replacing them. Would like this approval so they can be replaced in March for the nice weather.

We had a discussion of the ball diamonds. The hall does not look after the bookings of the ball diamonds, people ask sometimes when booking the hall and I tell them if its not being used they can use it. Signs need to be posted who to call to rent the ball diamonds. Central Huron should post the signs.

Booking for the hall for the rest of the year are very good. Booking are now going good for the new year.

Marita Oudshoorn asked if the village quilt could be hung higher as its in the way hanging down so low. The Board has given permission to be hung higher.

Sandra Popp has mentioned that there is a bought 40 chairs broken. She asked Peter Oudshoorn if the Lions Club could purchase more chairs. Peter will look into this.

Marita Oudshoorn asked about a dolly to move the chairs around. There is one here at the hall its at the back beside the stage.

The big night light outside the hall entrance door has been fixed.

Peter Oudshoorn asked about if the Lions Club could put up projector in the hall showing all the projects that the Lions Club have done for the community.

Upgrades to the hall Kitchen needs done. Marg Anderson was going to check into seeing if there were any grants available.

For the upgrades to the Kitchen, we will have to have a company come in to tell us what needs to be done.

It was suggested that Peter Oudshoorn ~~to~~ ask the Lions Club for a drawing of a wish list would like in the renovations of the kitchen. Patty Cooke asked if he could bring it back to the next meeting.

Next Meeting is Tuesday March 18/25

Everett Smith called the meeting to adjourn.

Accepted by Bill Vanstone

2nd by Marita Oudshoorn.

Patty Cooke